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Memorandum

To:  

Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors

Cc:

Gloria L. Young, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

From:

San Francisco Youth Commission

Date:

March 1, 2004

RE:
Youth Commission Response to Board of Supervisors, File 040250
On Monday, April 5, 2004, the San Francisco Youth Commission voted to make the following statement on File 040250:

It is the position of the San Francisco Youth Commission to make sure that the needs of their constituents are being met.  Since San Francisco's budget is being cut drastically because of lack of funding from the state legislature, the primary reason for this shortage is due to the cut of the vehicle license fee which Governor Schwarzennegger made when he took office.  

Since a series of State actions changed the rate from 2% in 1998, the budget cut impact was more severe year after year for local governments and therefore jeopardized the continuation of public programs offered by the city such as public welfare, public health, public safety and recreational programs for youth. Before the license fee was cut, San Francisco received a substantial amount of revenue from the vehicle license fee.  San Francisco is losing $56 million in direct Vehicle License Fee fees due to the statewide cut.  Due to one of the major shortages in this years fiscal period, San Francisco's City Agencies are being forced to make a 15% cut in all city programming. Programs that are being cut within the city departments have a huge impact on the youth of San Francisco such as entertainment for youth, recreation center programming, child health care, and homeless youth. 

We urge the San Francisco Board of Supervisors to support the resolution that Supervisor Peskin wrote and also urge the California State Legislature to allow San Francisco to create a local Vehicle License Fee up to the previous 2% rate in order to fully fund the city services and programs.  When our city is in a huge deficit, we must respond.  A famous philosopher, Jean Jacques Rousseau, said that "Only the general will can direct the energies of the state in a manner appropriate to the end for which it was founded, i.e., the common good." If we can't support our economy, then how can we even support the youth if they are our future?
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